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Update 21.06.26 

• We continue to operate under a multi – agency partnership Kent Resilience Team Structure.

• LA checks – The local checks, DBS, Property, KCC system checks and welfare checks are progressing between the 

district and County Council.  As at the beginning of the week, 2,099 DBS checks have been submitted and 1,726 DBS 

checks have been approved. 1039 property check forms have been uploaded on the Foundry system.

• KCC continues to surge capacity to support the volume of demand including utilizing support from KFRS, but this is 

proving particularly challenging in the West of the County with high levels of sponsors guests. 

• The district coordinators and support workers who will provide ongoing support are coming into the team on a phased 

basis and are working a priority to make a second contact with all guests. 

• KCC has switched payment schemes to the post office from pay point to facilitate the £200 payments to guests. To date, 

over £374k of payments have been made. These are being made within a few days of the notification of an arrival with a 

verified UK SIM.  

• Payment of the sponsors £350 thank you payment are starting to flow. The process is more complex and is reliant on 

all checks having been satisfactory completed. 

• The first DLUC return has been completed for the flow of funding to local authorities. 



Key Areas of Focus 

• Continuing to refine the ‘Thank you’ payments and the ongoing support requirements 

• Re-matching processes. KCC contacted all 6300 sponsors, 800 sponsors have confirming that they would like to be part 

of a rematching pool. These have been sorted into a district clusters with the first focus being on guests in temporary 

accommodation. 

• With partners we are developing support on the accommodation pathways available once the initial sponsorship 

arrangement comes an end. 

• Further central government guidance expected on DFE spend allocations, multiple sponsors, unaccompanied children 

and the relationship between local and national checks. 

• Continued close monitoring of  key local services including school places to identify service pressures - whilst the 

guidance is coming forward we have confirmed that primary schools will receive £500 and secondary schools £1000 

per Ukraine child. 

• Development of a public transport voucher scheme. 

• Parity of Family and Homes for Ukraine Scheme (and other refugee schemes) continues to be highlighted 


